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MEETINGS DATES FOR 2012
DATE: VENUE:

Thursday 7th June Coddington Community Cen
Thursday 5th July Coddington Community Centre
August No Meeting
Thursday 6th September Coddington Community Centre

Clark Please contact the Chairman

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
The main Hall (40ft by 24ft) is available at £7 per hour and we have a smaller
room (ideal for committee meetings) with tea making facilities adjacent for £5
per hour.
If you would like to book the Village Hall for any event or would like any further
details.
Please contact: B o o k i n g Clerk 01636 673663

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Chairman
Mr Bob O’Donnell,  Tel: 671848

Vice Chairman
Mrs. Linda Cox Tel: 672387

Members:

Mr Frank Elliott ‘ Tel: 671424

Mrs Mary Molloson Tel: 678150

Mrs Mary Carver,  Tel. 605615

Mrs Wendy Parrett ‘ Tel:672687

Mr David Armstrong  Tel:704566

Mr David Bell Tel: 679274

Mr Barry King 24 Tel:703570

Mr Bernard Allen  Tel: 703360

Clerk: Contact the Chairman
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RETIRING CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

You will have probably noticed on page two the changes to the
Chairman and Vice Chairman positions of the Parish Council brought
about by my not putting up for re election due to health reasons

As this will be my last Chairman report I would like to thank all the
members of the Parish Council for their support over the past year
especially during the last 6 months due to my incapacity

The village has had a good year with the Old Hall Gardens status
finally coming to a satisfactory conclusion after having taken 5 years

It was also very pleasing that we achieved the runners up position in
the Best Kept Village Competition

I am pleased that the new Parish Councillors are all making welcome
contributions to the running of the Council

I would like to wish Councillor McDonald well in his new position as
Chairman and Councillor Cox as Vice Chair

F Elliott (Retiring Chairman)

CHAIRMANS REPORT
My first duty as Chairman is to thank Frank Elliott, our retiring
Chairman, for all his work in the last year. Having served his time as
Chairman a few years ago, he came back into the Chair for a further
year and has steered us through a very busy period. But not only
that, he has also continued his vital role as Editor of this magazine –
that, readers, is demanding enough without leading the Parish
Council. So many grateful thanks to you, Frank, from us all and well
done!
I would just like to wish everyone the best of times during the Jubilee
celebrations and, particularly, to remind you of the events that will
take place in the village next Monday, 5 June. On page ?? are
details of the afternoon’s Childrens Parade and games at the
Community Centre and the evening’s hog roast and entertainments,
plus Lighting of the Jubilee Beacon, at the Inn on the Green. Please
come along - see you there!
Bob O’Donnell (Chairman)
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On the Beat with PCSO 8128 Munro
101 is now the new number to call

when you want to contact
Nottinghamshire Police - when it’s

less urgent than 999.

If a Crime is in progress dial 999.

If you wish to contact your local Police Station

then dial 101
When should I call 101?

To report less urgent crime or disorder and for general police enquiries.
For example;

· If your car has been stolen;
· If your property has been damaged;
· When you suspect drug dealing or misuse;
· To report a minor road traffic collision;
· To give the police information about crime in your area;
· If you’d like to speak to your local Police Safer Neighbourhood

Team.
How does it work?

You can call 101 to contact Nottinghamshire Police. The service
is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. For more information
visit www.police.uk/101.

What does it cost me to call?

Calls from landlines and mobile networks cost 15 pence per call,
no matter what time of day or how long you are on the phone.

Remember BE SAFE, BE SECURE.
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PC 2860 Martin Stannard. 101
ext 8097660.

Work mobile is 07910 336 903
E-mail: martin.stannard@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8128 Mike Munro. 101
ext 8097660.

Work mobile is 07595 074 234.

E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8130 Harriet Samson-Bailey 101
ext 8097660.

Work Mobile is 07595 074288
E-mail: harriet.samson-bailey@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Remember you can also call Crimestoppers on 0800 555
111

Your call is Free and Confidential and you may receive a
Reward.

Safer Neighbourhood Public Group Meetings

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday17th July at
Barnby
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Davies Hom e Installations
Coddington

· All types of K itchens fitted
· Bedrooms / Home Office installation
· Bathrooms

Guaranteed w orkm anship / Fully insured

Contact Paul for a free no obligation estimate
on

01636 703452 or 07725 356054
Em ail: davieshom einstallations@ btinternet.com

The Plough Inn

Coddington

Under new management
Open 7 days a week

Tuesday to Sunday for food
Sunday Lunch £4.95

Martin or Sue 07961800237
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CODDINGTON LORRY WATCH

How It Works?
* Local observers note details of vehicles that may be misusing the route
* Details are then handed to the parish co-ordinator for administration or can be
sent direct through to Trading Standards online using Nottinghamshire County
Council website which has a dedicated Lorry Watch section.
h t t p : / / w w w . n o t t i n g h a m s h i r e . g o v . u k / h o m e / b u s i n e s s -
economy/tradingstandards/lorrywatch.htm
* Trading Standards enforce the weight restriction on behalf of Highways.
* Trading Standards will then use the information as intelligence and coordinate
our future Enforcement action accordingly.
Exemptions
Some vehicles are permitted to use weight-restricted routes and these may include:
* Vehicles loading or unloading within the restricted area
* Emergency vehicles
* Vehicles in the service of the local authority in pursuance of its statutory powers
or duties in connection with premises along the restricted route
* Building and industrial demolition operations

Public utility services along the route

For
NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING S CARDS,
STATIONERY , TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS

GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING
CONFECTIONERY

FRUIT AND VEGETABLES
NOW OPEN FOR NATIONAL LOTTERY

Opening Times
Monday to Friday 06.30 to 18.00

Saturday 06.30 to 14.00
Sunday 06.30 to 12.00

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON

Revd David Anderton, the Team Vicar writes…

There seems much worrying news around. As we hear that Britain is
back in recession – the so called ‘double dip’ - it comes home as
you walk round Newark and the shops which have closed and the
ones about to. Our political leaders can’t agree on the best way
forward – is it the path of austerity – reducing spending to pay off
our debt? Or is spending to stimulate the economy into creating
further wealth for debt payments? Who is right?

Yet we are moving into a summer that will be a time of spectacle
and celebration - firstly we remember and give thanks for our
Queen’s 60 years on the throne, her Diamond Jubilee. As we
recover from those celebrations we are soon into the spectacle of
the London Olympics.

In the midst of the worries can we make space for joy? Life so often
seems full of opposites and contradictions. It was ever thus. In the
Christian calendar we are coming to the end of the Easter season. A
time that starts with the great sadness, pain and loss of Jesus dying
on the cross. Yet through that comes the joy, the spectacle, the
hope of his Resurrection bringing with it our way back to God.

In her Christmas broadcast at the end of last year the Queen said
this:

‘Although we are capable of great acts of kindness, history
teaches us that we sometimes need saving from ourselves -
from our recklessness or our greed.

God sent into the world a unique person - neither a
philosopher nor a general, important though they are, but a
Saviour, with the power to forgive. Forgiveness lies at the
heart of the Christian faith. It can heal broken families, it can
restore friendships and it can reconcile divided communities.
It is in forgiveness that we feel the power of God's love.
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When times are worrying it can bring to the for our divisions, let us
use the time of joy to break down those divisions and to forgive and
to seek forgiveness.

I hope to see you at our village Jubilee celebrations on 4th June or if
not, perhaps on the streets of Newark on the 28th June when the
Olympic Torch travels through.

The Revd David Anderton
3, Swinderby Close

Newark
NG24 2SY

Tel: 01636 610485
Email: d.anderton1@btinternet.com

ALL SAINTS’ SUNDAY SERVICES

Our usual pattern of services is as follows

1ST Sunday of the month. 10.30am Holy Communion in Church

2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays 6.00pm Evening Prayer in Church
of the month

3rd Sunday of the month 6.00pmHoly Communion in Church

4th Sunday of the Month 3:30pm Messy Church in the
Community Centre

All services last around an hour.

NB. Service times and style may vary at special times of the year –
see details on the Church Notice Board
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SERVICES IN JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST
SUNDAY 1ST JULY - THERE IS NO SERVICE AT ALL SAINTS’.
Instead at 10am we will be joining together for a United Team Service at
Newark Parish Church (St Mary’s). This will be the first Communion
Service conducted by Revd Judith Pollard our Team Curate who will be
ordained Priest the day before. All are welcome to join us and to stay for a
celebration lunch afterwards.
MESSY CHURCH
This is a service for all the family and starts from around 3:30pm – but
don’t worry if you are late as we usually start with refreshments and craft
activities, which leads into a time of songs, story and prayer.
Our upcoming dates are:
24th June - The Good Samaritan
22nd July - BBQ – please bring your own meat and drinks – salads and
bread rolls provided.
August - NO MESSY CHURCH SERVICE.
MONDAY MORNING PRAYER
Most Monday mornings at 9:15am we hold a 15 minute service of Morning
Prayer in Church. All are welcome to join us for this. ( Please note it does
not take place on Bank Holidays)
PRAYER, PASTORAL CARE AND HOME COMMUNION
All Saints’ Community maintain a pastoral prayer list with the names of
people we have specifically asked us to pray for. These names are
regularly spoken in our prayers in church and appear on our regular notice
sheet so we can mention them in our private prayers. If you would like to
add your name to this list then please contact the

At times in our lives we can find ourselves in need of support and care,
whether that be practical, emotional or spiritual. If you would like to talk to
someone or feel we may be able to help in some other way then please
contact
Revd David Anderton. 01636 610485 or email
d.anderton1@btinternet.com
or Mike or Sheila Bache 01636 674741
If you are unable to attend church services and would like to receive
communion at home them=n please contact Revd David Anderton.
WEDDINGS AND BAPTISMS
If you would like to book a Wedding or Baptism at All Saints’ then
please contact Revd David. Please note that Baptism services are
usually on 1st Sundays of the month at 12noon.
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ALPHA COURSE – What’s Life About?
In the autumn we are hoping to run an Alpha course at the church, a
chance to share a meal and to think about life and God. If you
would like to join us for this, please contact Revd David Anderton

All Saints’, Coddington

OPEN CHURCH
Wednesday mornings

9-11:30am
until the end of September

The Church is open for you to come in to
look round,

to chat, for a little peace or to pray
Refreshments available

OTHER EVENTS

23rd JUNE
Coffee and Book Sale

21st and 22nd JULY - 10 am - 4 pm
Nottinghamshire Historic Open Churches Weekend

18th AUGUST - 2 - 4 pm
Afternoon Tea and Music

14th September - 7.00 - 9.00 pm
Quiz Night with Wine and Cheese in the Community Centre
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All Saints’
Little Fishes

A time of songs, stories, prayer, craft, play, tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-school children with a parent or carer.

Come and join this friendly welcoming group.

Every Monday during School Term Time, 2-3pm
at Coddington Community Centre

Cost: £1 per child per session.

All Saints’
at the Community Centre

A Service for all the family

4th Sunday of the month)

Come from 3:30pm – for refreshment and craft
activities. Worship follows around 4:15pm.
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DO YOU HAVE (OR WILL HAVE) A CHILD AT SCHOOL IN
GRANTHAM?
We are currently trying to establish how many children from
Coddington are at, or will be at, school in Grantham as of Sept 2012.
Marshalls bus service currently have two pick up / drop off points for
the schools; one at Gainsborough Drive, Newark and another in
Balderton. We hope that with the addition of children that are currently
year six, there will be enough children that use the service to request
an alteration to the current route, to include a stop in Coddington.
If your child has a place at any of the Grantham schools and you
would like to help us try and alter the route, please contact either
Lisa or Deborah on the email/phone below, with your childs name
and school. We will then write to Marshalls, requesting a change to
the existing route.
Thank you
Lisa Cobb cobbfamily@hotmail.co.uk 07957 240209

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Emergency Plan
Nottinghamshire County Council has requested that Parish Councils should
compile a Community Emergency Plan.
This plan helps the community prepare for an emergency and minimize any
impact. Sometimes the initial response may have to rely on local people.
The CEP(Community Emergency Plan) is confidential and stored in a secure
location. It covers resources and skills in the community, temporary places
of safety and supporting organisations contact details.
However, help is needed to ensure that the community is kept informed
during and after an event. It is suggested that a cascade system is used with
named people taking responsibility for notifying others, who in turn notify
further members of the community.
Five initial volunteers are needed, who would then contact five other people.
If you feel you can help please contact your name with the chairman Cllr.
Mr. R. O’Donnell
Thank you for your help.
Linda Cox.(Mrs)
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CODDINGTON JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS!
MONDAY 4TH JUNE 2012

Coddington Community Centre and School Field
2.00pm - 5.00pm

2.00pm - Kings, Queens, Prince and Princesses Parade -
Well Green to the Community Centre. Prizes for best

dressed King, Queen, Prince and Princess

Bring your own picnic to the school playing field and join in
the celebrations.

Traditional English Games for all ages with prizes / Raffle /
Tea / Coffee / Cake

Great Coddington Bake Off - Bring along your Best
British Bake. Prize for the best cake.

The Inn on the Green
7.00pm - Late

Live Entertainment, Hog Roast and Raffle Draw
Lighting of Jubilee Beacon - Joining a network of nearly

4,000 communities throughout the UK.

Help us to celebrate by decorating your home!
Bunting, Flags, Balloons!
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TRAD E -AB ILITY
Short Training Courses

5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

P LASTE R I NG,
P LUMB I NG,

B R I CK L AYI NG ,
TI LI NG and

P AINTING &
D ECOR ATING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T: 0 163 6  6 7112 1 M : 0 799 0  52 1614
www.T ra de--Ability.co.uk

Unit C 3 a Cr essy H olm e F ar m, B u llpit  R oad
B alder ton , N ewar k , N G 2 4 3 L Z
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D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE MORNING
Every Friday 9 .15am – 11.15am

This new venture has now started at The Coddington Community Centre
and the organizers have transformed the Function Room into a stylish
café where people can meet friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a cake.
There is a wide range of drinks and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers would prefer.
WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE FOR YOURSELVES!!!

Further details from Joanne 07505178695

D & J’s COFFEE and CAKE MORNINGS

Whether you are a newcomer to the village or a long time resident I can
heartily recommend dropping in for a cuppa at “D & J’s Coffee and Cake”
on a Friday morning. Although I have lived in the village for eight years
I had spent all this time working in Lincoln and had not really got to know
the village, or many of my neighbours. This was despite our excellent
village news as the information gained from this is not nearly the same
as actually going out into the village, meeting people and finding out
about things. So, having recently retired, I decided to venture down to
the Community Centre one Friday morning. What a pleasant surprise,
the room was so welcoming as were the people there. A lot of thought
had gone into the layout and décor used for the set up of the room, as
well as the interesting crockery. Plus, the coffee and cakes were
scrumptious.
Within this relaxing atmosphere I have now met some very friendly
villagers and learnt a lot about Coddington, its residents and activities,
enhancing what I had learnt from the village news. I have got to know
some of the people who live in the village and have been persuaded to
go to pilates – which I had wondered about but been unsure about going
to. Joanne and Debbie have made a great effort to create a friendly
atmosphere and provide the village with a new facility and a new
venture. So, whether you would like to say a quick hello, have a good
old natter, or just to meet some more of your neighbours over a cup of
coffee do think about popping in. Come and support the girls – you
never know it might grow to two days a week.
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DOG FOULING
While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges
If caught this can lead to a hefty fine(Up to £1000 if taken to court or
a £50 on the spot ticket) More dog owners are now letting their dogs
loose on the green at Thorpe Oaks, If your dog fouls the ground
whilst off the lead it is your responsibility to clear it up. Not
seeing your dog fouling is not an excuse I have been informed
that there have been instances of dog fouling in the Church
Yard and around Well Green .The Parish Council would like to
make it clear that anyone seen not clearing up after their dog will be
reported to the District Council or the Police. Dog mess if bagged
can be put into the litter bins as well as the red dog waste bins

PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS
AND OPEN SPACES CLEAN AND HEALTHY FOR

EVERYONE ESPECIALY THE CHILDREN

BUILDING & JOINERY SERVICES
Extensions, renovations, maintenance, repairs .

Brick w ork, roofing, soffits and fascias,
doors, w indow s, plastering, kitchens, tiling, fencing, patios.

Fully insured
T elephone or e-mail for a quote

Nathan W ellard
T el: 01636 626780 07815 945326
e-mail: enquiries@ now -build.com
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Tiger Cubs
Football Training

Structured coaching programme
specifically developed for children up

to 11 years old.

Every Saturday 1.30 to 3pm

Stapleford Lane, Coddington
£3.00 per session

Call Sally Sillery on 01636 687098
If you are interested in joining one

of the Winthorpe & Coddington Tigers
Football teams then please contact

Sharon Cox on 01636 674430



2020
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CODDINGTON C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

Well, what a spring! It has been so wet; we haven’t been able to use
our school field for months. We hope that there’s time for it to dry out
for our summer sports events. We now have just over 400 children in
main school. In assemblies this term, we have been concentrating on
‘relationships’ and especially ‘friendship’.

There are many trips and special events this term with classes visiting
Castleton, Whitby, Southwell Minster, Sherwood Pines, a Teddy Bear’s
picnic and a science week with a visiting farm and planetarium.
We will be celebrating the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in June by holding
a Royal dressing up day and picnic and we also will be having an
Olympics week to coincide with the Olympic torch coming to Newark.
It is very busy in school!

I was lucky enough to be invited to speak about the school at the Annual
Parish Meeting on the 17th April. It’s very important for us to learn as
much as we can about our community, in order that we can contribute
as fully as possible. We had a brief discussion about the issue of parking
around the school and I reiterated that we are working closely with most
local agencies in order to relieve the disruption caused to local residents.

I am able to report that the police have been in attendance outside
school and that they plan to make regular appearances in the future. I
will continue to ask all parents/carers to park courteously and not cause
any obstructions.

Our choir have been invited to sing at the Nottingham Albert Hall on
Friday 6th of July, as part of the Notts County Council Summer Gala
Concert. This is a prestigious event and a great honour for us, which
promises to be an exciting evening for all of the children.

Tamsin Caputa
Head Teacher
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WALKER PILATES
PRESENTS AEROTONE

A fun way to work out using light
aerobics,and body toning

Monday mornings comes alive
with this easy to follow workout

.It sets you up for the week ahead.
A fun and friendly class suitable

for all levels of fitness and all ages

CORONATION HALL
CODDINGTON

9.30 til 10.30am £3.50 per class
Tel Jo 07954575889 or

EMAIL pilates.jo@ntlworld.com

DITCH THE WORKOUT,JOIN
THE PARTY

R.S.GRAY &SON

TIMBER MERCHANTS
STAPLEFORD LANE

CODDINGTON

FENCING PANELS AND
POSTS

GARDEN SHEDS

LOGS BY THE BAG OR
LOAD

Tel 01636 611054

Mobile 07796771556

WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?
Mondays

at
Coddington Scout Hall

Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher

Ages 3-18
For more information please call:

Danielle – 01522 696100
Or

Carol – 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,

Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ

Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898
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CODDINGTON W I

Our Women's Institute moves forward to another year & continues
to thrive, hopefully ensuring that members enjoy informative &
lively meetings planned to suit most tastes & interests. We meet
the second Tuesday of each month at The Coronation Hall at
7.30pm. Potential members are always made welcome, & are
greeted by one of our ladies (she wears a badge!) who will explain
our routine.
We celebrated our 78th. year with as usual a Birthday Party,
presided over by our newly re-elected President Gill Southgate
following the retirement of Lesley Walker. The meal was cooked
& supervised by Marilyn Membury committee & members. W.I.
Chairperson Maureen Ashby accompanied by her Husband &
other guests were invited to enjoy the festivities. The Denman
Bursary was drawn & won by Hazel Crookes & Margaret Bedford,
funding to apply for a course to learn a new skill of their choice
& meet new friends at Denman College Oxfordshire.
Most months a speaker is arranged, each to discuss a variety topics
to entertain also enlighten our members, as diverse as '
Nottingham's Famous Edwardians' to '3D Pictures & Decorated
Boxes' including a demonstration how to create 3Dpictures from
prints,the finished article resembling porcelain. Our most recent
talk has been from 'Gemini Touch' Diana Thomas Holistic
Therapist & Reiki Master who explained practiced techniques that
were demonstrated on volunteers.
Our days out are always a pleasure, a coach party is planned for
June to Renishaw Hall & Gardens in North Derbyshire members
may invite a guest, also later in the year to Tolthorpe outdoor
theatre to see ' The Three Musketeers' & a possible trip to Hadden
Hall in December.
The 'Swallows' walking group remains a favourite pleasure with
some members, including their partners or a friend, a Pub lunch
is usually enjoyed afterwards. You may bring a companion or
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come alone. This months three day ramble to Norfolk, staying two
nights in a hotel has been organised by Nora Reed with support
of her husband Fred,
W.I. member Jane Hedge & her husband David formulated from
the archive documents presented by the late Elsie Mann's family
last year, a beautifully presented editorial for Coddington W.I. It
is an insight into past times, especially throughout 1940/45 war
years & the endeavour of the then members to support the war
effort. A list of past presidents are highlighted with terms in office
from 1934 until 2011, past speakers & competitions are also
recorded.
Our discussion group meets one afternoon a month, there is no
strict agenda, we may debate a particular topic in the news or a
member may talk about a hobby or unusual experience, it usually
ensures a lively debate.
Members are helping in the W.I. marquee at The Newark & Notts.
Agricultural Show, a handicraft exhibit is being entered for the
competition ' Harvest Festival Theme' & is being prepared by the
following members, President Gill Southgate, Heather
Chamberlain, Jane Hedge, Jan Phillips, Lesley Walker & Wendy
Parret.
A 'Fashion Show' is being organised , Some members have
volunteered to be models. Should be fun. It is on
Tuesday 12th. of June 7pm. in The Coronation Hall, Brownlow's
hill Coddington.
Presented by Kathryn Finan Complete Clothing Company.
Free Admission. Non W.I. Ladies Welcome, Open House
Small charge for refreshments.

Carole Gilbert.
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CODDINGTON & WINTHORPE CRICKET CLUB

Before we provide you with the latest news surrounding the club. The
committee and coaches of Coddington & Winthorpe Cricket Club
would like to express their gratitude to Coddington Parish Council for
providing the club with a grant to enable them to run a 6 week coaching
course for girls from Coddington Primary School. Coaches from the
club, Trent Bridge and England's Ladies International Jenny Gunn
were all involved in introducing cricket to the girls at the school. It was
huge success and the club would like to put on record their thanks in
making this community initiative possible.

The wet weather has meant that no games for any of the club teams
have been possible until Sunday 13th May. Our under 12s played the
first competitive game for the new club and the new season in the
beautiful surroundings of Belvoir Cricket Club. An excellent
performance by all concerned with bat and ball lead to Coddington &
Winthorpe scoring 259 runs with the loss of no wickets to Belvoir's 228
- 8. The senior team continued the winning form by beating Kashmir
of Nottingham by 44 runs in their Newark Alliance Division 7 fixture.
After all the wet weather and cancelled game it was great to get under
way and two wins for the club.

The recent rain has meant along with games a number of junior
coaching sessions have been cancelled much to the disappoint of our
junior members. We finally got going on Friday 11th May 3 weeks late
than scheduled. As always the junior members get involved with all
their coaching with gusto. The club continues to grow and we were
delighted to see some more new faces. We have a number of junior
sections up and running and we start coaching children from the age
of 5. It really is about coming along and having a go and joining in with
the fun. Junior coaching sessions are run every Friday night, weather
permitting from 6.15pm - 7.30pm. Full details can be found on our
website www.coddingtonandwinthorpecc.comAlong with the juniors
we are always on the look out for players of all abilities for our two
senior teams which play midweek and on Sunday afternoons. We also
have a Saturday friendly side for the more casual player. As well as
coaching and matches we also provide lots of fun social events from
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quiz nights, race nights and comedy nights. As well as being a way of
raising much needed funds they are a great way for us all to get
together away from the boundary edge. The club is about more than
just cricket its about providing a focal point and a community institution
for all of our members and parents.

The ground on Holme Lane, Winthorpe will be hosting lots of games
over the next few months so why do not come down and catch a game
be it seniors or juniors.

As with most modern forms of communication not only do we have
the website you can also follow us on twitter our name is @CodWinCC
or join our facebook page
www.facebook.com/coddingtonandwinthorpecc.com. Or if you you
would like more information the old fashion way please contact Club
Development Officer, Lee Parsons on 07802 210 451

See you at a game of social event soon.

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.

01636 703002
· Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
· Fast Drying , Low Moisture
· Leather Clean & Protect
· SUPERB Value for Money
· FREE On-Site Quotation
· FREE Spot and Stain Remover
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1st CODDINGTON GUIDES
Jodie, Sarah and Carla
Are you are interested in becoming a Guide Leader, please
contact Jodie on 07855 872720 (daytime) or 01636 676820
(evening)

1st CODDINGTON RANGERS

Helen Aldridge, Guider in Charge, Newark Rangers

01636 627083

!ST CODDINGTON RAINBOWS

For any enquiries about 1st Coddington Rainbows please
contact Erica Beedham on erica.beedham@hotmail.co.uk or on
the rainbow mobile 07580278844. (The mobile will be switched
on Wednesday nights.)

MOBILE LIBRARY
STOP ARR DEP
4 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 11.25 11.40
5 Coddington Penswick Grove (op No 5) 11.45 12.00
6 Coddington Old Hall Gardens ( op No 11) 12.05 12.20
7 Coddington Brownlows Hill, 12.55 13.20

Valley View Cottage
8 Coddington The Green 13.25 14.10
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane, 14.20 14.40

Wooden houses

Dates 2012
15th June 2012 20th July 2012 17th August 2012
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URGENT INFORMATION ABOUT CHANGES TO THE
CODDINGTON BROWNIE WAITING LIST
Brownie waiting lists are due to be centralised by September. This
means that I have to provide a list of information about each girl (see
below) to go on a division database, which will be run by the Brownie
Division Commissioner. If I do not have the full list of details then
I cannot add the child to this list and their place will be lost. Girls
who are currently Rainbows/on the Rainbow list will not
automatically be given a Brownie place they need to be put on
the Brownie list too.
If you have a daughter on the waiting list or who you would like to add
to the waiting list, please email the following details to
l.bunkle@sky.com or post to 2 Valley View, Coddington, NG24 2QB.
1)Name , 2) Address, 3)Telephone (a) Home and (b) Mobile, 4) Email
address, 5) Child’s date of birth 6) Preferred unit e.g. 1st Coddington
and whether you would consider another Newark area Brownie pack
to gain a place quicker.
I will send a confirmation email to you to let you know I have received
the details.
Please spread the word!
Many thanks for your help,
Laura Bunkle
Unit Leader, 1st Coddington Brownies.
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1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

The county census this year shows an increase in membership above
the national average and we are included in this increase. This is
because our numbers in Scouts are growing. By the end of the year
we are expecting to have around 30 in Scouts.

As always we are looking for leaders to assist with the evenings. I
would like to welcome Nicola Sloan to our leadership team. Nicola has
taken over the Scout Troop with the assistance of the Group Chairman
Ray Purvis.

The Quiz Night we held at the end of March raised £527, thank you
to all who came and had a good time.

I would like to congratulate David and Jane Hedge who were
presented with their 30 year and 20 year service awards at the Quiz
Night.

Beavers

Our Beavers have completed an overnight under canvas experience.
This was held at Coddington Primary School. Our thanks to Mrs
Caputa for allowing us to use the School Grounds.

Cubs

Our Cubs have been to PGL during May. This time they used the tents
at the centre. We have also had more Cubs achieve their Chief Scout
Silver Award. These awards were presented by David Hedge.

Scouts

Our Scouts are working on growing their own produce and have built
their own allotment area at the Hall. We have some Scouts who are
very close to completing the requirements for the Chief Scout Gold
Award. The Scouts will be having a weekend at PGL before the
summer school term ends.
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Explorers

Our Explorers have a team working on their Duke of Edinburgh Gold
Award. We wish them all the best as this is a demanding challenge.
Explorers’ activities have been exciting. In March we took part in the
County MAD competition at Walesby, and recently we have been rifle
shooting, practising martial arts, and performing some weird science.
Eating events remain firm favourites, so we’ve made pizza dough,
created gigantic snacks and held our second Masterchef challenge.
We’ve also taken time to take it easy, playing pool, ping-pong and ...
Monopoly!’

Pam Page

Duke of Edinburgh

We have a new person in charge of the Duke of Edinburgh program
as Martin and Barry wanted to step back a little. We welcome Andy
Ellis to our team at Coddington.

Our next Quiz Night will be on 14th July so please look out for the
posters. As always please let Amanda know if you would like a table.
Thanks in advance for your support.

Our textile collection has got off to a good start this year with 13 bags
collected so far. If you have any textiles we could collect please get
in touch, every little helps. Each bag raises around £7.50 towards
group funds so please help us raise funds to maintain the Old Village
School Hall.

Malcolm Baker

Group Scout Leader

01636 647119
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14th July
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP

Hand written notes by Godfrey Tallents (b.1848 –
d.1917)Solicitor, who lived at “Coddington House”, Coddington

Coddington formerly called Cotinton and Codynton, which is certainly of
Saxon origin, as all villages ending with ham or ton were Saxon. It is clean
and healthy village standing on an eminence 2. 1/2 miles East of Newark on
the road to Sleaford, Lincolnshire, in the Newark Division of the county of
Nottinghamshire, Southern Division of warpentake of Newark, rural deanery
of East Newark, Archdeaconry of Nottingham and diocese of Southwell. It
was given by the Conqueror to his half brother, Odo of Bayeaux, having
been held by Botild, Uluric, and Bugo under the confessor. The vassals or
Tenants of Odo who occupied the land were Losuardus and Oulchalk. In the
reign of Edward 11 we find Coddington in the hands of the Bishop of Lincoln,
John de Nevill of Rolleston, and the Prior of St. Katherine’s near Lincoln. In
1404 the fifth year of Henry 1V, Henry de Codynton parson of Bottesford,
having had a licence from previous King Richard 11, founded a chauntry at
the alter of St. Peters, in the parish of Codynton, (which alter stood probably
in the South aisle) for our priest to pray for him while he lived, and for his
soul after his decease; and for the soul of John de Codynton late parson of
Adesham, and for their fathers and mothers, brother, and sisters, and
benefactors, to which he gave five messuages, three tofts, and 171 acres
of land, with the appurtences, in Codynton Holme by Muskham ( at one time
Holme was on the Muskham side of river).

In 1301, a Walter de Codynton was appointed Vicar at Newark Parish
Church and was held by him until 1320. The richest brass in the county of
Leicester, on the floor (1404) of the chancel of Bottesford Church,
commemorative of Henry de Codynton rector Bottesford and Prebendary of
Southwell.

It appears that John Askwell was the first priest nominated by the
founder, whose successors after the death of the said Henry de Codynton,
were to be named by the prior of Thurgaton. Thornton in his history tells us
Walter de Maresco had some share in Cotinton, for which he bought the
King a pair of scarlet breeches, but it was aliened when Robert de
Passelewe, in his times King Henry 111, let this sarjeancy to the Prior of
St. Katherine’s for 40 shillings per annum, being twenty two Bovats, then
valued at £4.8s per annum, Robert de Porter held two Bovats which were
of the Sarjeancy of twenty Bovats, which the Prior of St. Katherine’s held
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of the King in Codinton about 8 (a Bovat = as much land as one yoke of
oxen can cultivate in one year).

John Ashwell priest, is mentioned in the Annuls of Newark (P27) in
connection with Henry de Codynton, nearly 400 years later the same
name comes up again at Coddington in Thomas Ashwell, son of a farmer
there, and surgeon at Newark” probably only presented by a weak
constitution and precarious health from figuring among the clinics and
Coopers of that day.

A pulmonary complaint obliged him to quit London – he returned to
Newark where he practised his profession with reputation, died in London,
1813, aged more than 60.

The Ashwells owned a great lot of land in Coddington; the late Col.
James Thorpe bought all the land and Cottages from the Ashwell family.

In the sixth year of Edward V1, these chauntry lands were given to Sir
Edward Bray, John Thornton, and John Danby, but having been restored
to their legitimate owners by Queen Mary, were by Elizabeth bestowed on
Thomas Leonard alias Pocklington, and John de Codynton.

The lands belonging to St. Katherine’s Priory were in the reign of
Edward V1 given to Mr Cavendish and his heirs.

Being of a yearly value of 67s 4d, p.s AD 1042 or a little later, £9
this sum probably, equivalent to £900 of our money. P.s the Pocklington
family we find were very numerous in this neighbourhood. In the history of
Collingham by Dr. Wakes he mentioned one William Pocklington a justice
of the peace in 1642 and his father John Pocklington was a resident in the
reign of King James 1. There were members of that family as late as 1700.
A Roger Pocklington was Mayor of Newark 1711. A Joseph Pocklington of
Carlton on Trent was sheriff in the year 1774, and in Newark church we
find many inscriptions on stones in the name of Pocklington.

Codinton in the records of Nomina Villarum, answers for an intise? villa
and the Prior of St. Katherine’s by Lincoln, John de Nevill (of Rolleston)
and the Bishop of Lincoln, were certified to be lords of it.

In 1669 the houses of Parliament showed zeal for the church and
state by adopting an act for the suppression of dissent. Greatly had the
church suffered. King Charles 11 was very much opposed to the bill. Its
provision ordered returns to be made, stating the frequency of
nonconformist meetings in every village together with the number and sort
of people attending them. The names of speakers, and of the person
whose house the congregations met.

An extra parochial farm, known as Eagle Woodhouse, was the
property of the Knights of Eagle Hall, and so was the rectory of Marnham.
A certificate of their lands, taken in the time of Edward 11 (A.D. 1316)
shows that they received rents from Coddington and many other places.
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In the reign of Henry 11. A.D. 1171, A Bull was issued by Pope
Alexander, ordering the payment of certain sums of money by every
village and hamlet in the country. So much we learn from the Liber Albus
of Southwell Minster. This Pentecostal offering, as it was called, had to be
carried to Southwell on Whit Monday of each year. Each place contributed
according to its size and importance. We do not know what was paid when
the custom began; but a record still exists of the offerings made in the
twenty second year of Queen Elizabeth, from it we gather that N.
Collingham gave 2/-, S. Collingham 1/8, Newark and Nottingham sent 13/4
each, Caunton 10d, Tuxford 3/- , Upton 3/-, N. Muskham 2/4, Southwell
5/-, and Sutton on Trent 4/- Coddington.

From Dr. Wates History of Collingham.
--------------------------------------------------------

The 600 years of Saxon domination furnish nothing authentic to the History
of Coddington and yet it is proper to mention and event of those times not
improbably connected with its neighbourhood. For so much we consider the
reputed fact that Paulinus, the first missionary from Rome, who preached
Christianity to the Saxons of Notts., lived and laboured at Southwell. Our
holy religion had been brought into the South of England by Augustine 20
or 30 years before, but for its reintroduction into these parts we have to
thank Ethelburga, daughter of the King of Kent, and consort of the unfortu-
nate Edwin, though married to a heathern she held fast by her faith, and her
influence a Queen, strengthened by that of her Chaplin Paulinus, so led to
overthrow of heathern worship in Northumbria.
------------------------------------------------
The church dedicated to All Saints, was a small Norman fabric originally,
built in the tenth century. But in the year 1864 and 1865 it was rebuilt,
embracing the whole fabric, with the exception of the Tower, the early
English doorway, and some of the windows were retained. At a cost of
£2,000 from the plans of Mr. G.F.Boddy, and the 5 bells were recast by
Messrs Taylor of Loughborough, the church which is of stone now consists
of chancel, with organ chambers, serving also as a vestery, nave aisles,
South porch and a embattled tower, with eight pinnacles, the nave is
separated from the aisles by arcades of three arches on either sides,
supported on the north by octagonal and on the south by cylindrical piers.

The chancel organ was built by Messrs Bevington, and was
presented by Col. James Thorpe J.P. (High Sheriff of Nottinghamshire) 1872,
as a thank offering for the recovery of H.R.H. the Prince of Wales from a
grievous sickness.
The stained glass window were executed by Messrs Morris & Faulkner, of
Hoborn, London,. The churchyard was enlarged, and planted with
ornamental shrubs in 1866 by Col. Thorpe.



40

The South Aisle is in the decorated style, and the stone seat at the
bases of its pillars are well worthy of notice, the grand old font too is worthy
of notice.

The Communion table stalls, Sedalia, and reredos are of oak the
latter carved coloured and gilt, the seats are all of oak.

In 1890 a beautiful oak screen was erected from a design by Mr G.F.
Boddy A.R.A., F.S.A. architect of London, at the sole cost of the late Col.
Thorpe J.P. and the whole of the church wainscoted in oak; there are several
stained glass windows, one of which in the South Aisle was placed to the
memory of Mrs Thorpe the benches are all of oak and will seat 200.

Thornton in his history of Notts. Coddington appears to be a larger
village than Barnby, here is a chapel dedicated to All Saints, of little note, it
has a tower with 3 bells .It is served by Rev. Thomas Wakefield, and with
Syerston is attached to Stoke.
The register is in good condition and dates from the year 1701.
(Thornton H. of Notts 1798).

When in the fourth and last siege of Newark, we find a camp of
Scots stationed at Coddington (Col. Thos. Graies) quarters, from the

formation of the ground on the right (facing Mr Booth’s house) in Balderton
Lane, there we find the trenches also a moat and there is or was a well
this is the place without doubt where the camp was situated, it is high

ground and commands a capital view of Newark. There was a camp at
Winthorpe and one at Balderton, Coddington being midway between the
two and an easy distance for communication. Sometime ago the late Col.
Thorpe told me he had a cannon ball that had been dug up in the parish,
and I have a lead siege bullet which I dug up in my garden and no doubt

made from lead taken from a church (it was a common thing in such times
to rob churches of their lead) to be made into bullets which were of a tube

shape, and plate belonging to devoted cavaliers and sent to Newark
Castle to be coined for the Kings use, hence the name siege pieces or

siege coins – six pence, nine pence, one shilling, and half a crown, were
the value of the coins and of a diamond shape – one side a crown

and the other side” OBS Newark 1646 (the value in Roman
numerals). C xxx R

A Roman camp occupied the sight of Beacon Hill (Bacon
Hill in vulgar speech) many ancient spearheads and other antiquities have
been found there. (Antiquary Nov. 1880) Brailsford. Beacon Hill was so
distinguished a hundred years before it became a place of observation
and a post of strength; the hill was lowered in 1827.

----------------------------------------------------------------------
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In the year 1644 March 21st History tells us Prince Rupert coming
from Coddington – wards charged our wing with fury and obtained a
victory over the rebels.

The National School which is a stone building and was erected in the year
1846 and enlarged in 1866 and will accommodate about 100 children it did
receive from the Trustees of Birches (Charity) £70 for the keep; but now
discontinued. It is now under the County Council Education of Notts. since
July 1904.

Mr J.C.Hunt is head master and has held the post for many years.
The first managers under the County Council were elected: -
The Rev. Smith vicar Colonel James Thorpe Mr G. A. Ross

Mr Godfrey Tallents Mr H. Morgan cc member
The site for the school was given to build a Church School by Mr J. Thorpe
of Newark and the Vicar of Stoke & Elston.

The trees planted on the Green about the year 1873 by Colonel James
Thorpe.

The Farm House on the Green then occupied by a Jollands, stack yard,
fires 1815 and 1827 was put out by the inhabitants with a double row of
buckets of water taken from the pond on the Green; situated I understand
near the stone house which stands by its self. History of Tinder Box Hall

All these notes were written in ink by Godfrey Tallents but unfortunately
not dated. They are written on back of the following papers: -
Coddington Horticultural Show entry form dated 23rd July 1900 and entry
form dated 29th July 1901.

Ryder Seeds acknowledge of order dated 18th Feb. 1903.
Letter from Mappin & Webb. Mappin Bros. Announcing their

amalgamation March 1903.
Nelson Lodge, Lodge meeting 9th March 1903 & Craddock Bros Ltd,
Nottingham letter 2/11/1905
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Dart Cottage B & B
Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The

Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities

. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer

. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy

to welcome your family/friends.
Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or

01636 703305
dartcottage@btinternet.com

VOLUNTEERS WANTED
A copy of this magazine is distributed to every dwelling in
Coddington parish (aprox 800) mostly by your Parish Councilors

If you would like to help by distributing a few magazines in your
area please ring Mrs P Hemphill on 01636 686317

An added bonus is it will help you keep fit and it is only 4 times
a year
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Owen Wilby ~ General Builder
2 Parklands Close, Coddington, Newark, NG24 2RE

· Local - Est 25 yrs ·  Alterations & Extensions
· Building Maintenance ·  Garden Walls & Patios

· Roofing Repairs ·  Drainage Repairs

No job too small. Free Quotes.

Call Owen on 07812 081303 or 01636 673068

Coddington Accounts
Don Melrose Association of Accountancy Technicians

Small business tax from £250
Personal tax from £50

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk
Tel: 01636 640678
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Call in for an appointment or call us 01636 893999

Full treatment list & monthly special
offers on our website!

Specialists in hair care, beauty treatments,
complementary therapies & pampering in Collingham

Hair Styling, Colouring, Cutting,
Blowdries and Hair Extensions!

New personalised Hair Alchemy
Treatment!

Dermalogica face & body thera-
pies, manicures, pedicures, waxing,

bodywraps, bio-sculpture nails,
Sienna X spray tans, massage
including Hot Stone Massage.

Complementary therapies
including reflexology &

aromatherapy.

Plus a fantastic new range of mineral
make-up by Artdeco (as used by the
stars of Coronation Street, Dancing

on Ice & The X-Factor!)

Gift vouchers available.

Eclipse Hair & Beauty Salon, High Street, Collingham, NG23 7NG
www.eclipsehairandbeauty.net

CODDINGTON SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB
You may have known the club as the Over 55s Club but the preferred
activity of short mat bowls led to the change of name. The members
of the club enjoy socializing through playing bowls. Half time tea
break is always popular. There is the added bonus of a little exercise
too!.
New members are always welcome. There is no age limit and we all
play according to our own ability. There is always someone on hand
to offer advice if required. Everyone plays at a level they are
comfortable with. There is no charge for the first session for new
players. Come and have a go.
Bowls sessions take place on Fridays from 2.00pm till 4.00pm
If you decide to continue playing the charge is £2.00 per session

with an annual membership of £5.00.

For further information: Contact Reg on 01636 674748 or Angela on
01636 678990.
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For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956 8.15am – 5.00pm
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210 8.30am – 5.00pm

Did you know that if you live in Coddington you can register
as a patient at Collingham Medical Centre.

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer:
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel

Advice, Minor Injuries and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy)

Our communication with patients relies on current information. If your
personal details change, including telephone numbers, please let the

practice know. Thank you.

Out of Hours Service is provided by CNCS Ltd when the surgery is
closed. This service can be accessed by dialling our General

Drs De Gay, Terrill, Lawrence & Clarke

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm
Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk
Collingham Medical Centre

High Street
Collingham

Newark NG23 7LB
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156

Fax: 01636 893391

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk
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vervearchitecture

Verve Architecture Ltd 01636 705314
15 Balderton Lane 07881 806706
Coddington mail@vervearchitecture.co.uk
Nottinghamshire | NG24 2QD www.vervearchitecture.co.uk

+ p l a n n i n g c o n s u l t a n t s

Feasibility Studies | Extensions & Alterations | Conversions | New Build
Planning & Building Regulation Submissions

Domestic | Residential | Retail | Commercial | Mixed-Use
Education | Healthcare | Leisure | Industrial | Charitable

Design & Planning Consultancy delivering all aspects of
Architectural Services – no charge for initial consultations :

Additional Services include :

CAD Draughting Services | Marketing Floor Plans
Land Registry Compliant Lease Plans | Licensed Premises Plans
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PHOTO COMPETITION!
‘What Coddington Means to Me’

The Photo Competition being organised by the Coddington Tenants and
Residents Association is now open. What does Coddington mean to you?
What do like most about living and working in Coddington? What sights sum
up the village for you? Share it with others. Take a picture! We look forward
to receiving your entries under the following categories;
Architecture
Landscape and Nature
Village Life
Young Snappers (for under 16’s). Subject matter of your choice.
The closing date for receipt of entries is Friday 6th July. Please complete the
entry form below (photocopies are also acceptable), attach it to your entry
and return it to the TRA Secretary, 1 Vicarage Court, Coddington, NG24
2RW. You may enter as many categories and as many times as you wish.
There will be prizes for the winner and runner-up in each category. First prize
in each category will be to the value of £25.00. Prize winners will be contacted
by phone. The judge’s decision is final. No TRA committee members are
permitted to enter. All photos entered will be put on public display at village
functions after judging has taken place and may be included on a CD of all
entries received.
Get out there and get snapping!
Diana Jones
Secretary - Coddington Tenants and Residents Association.
Tel. 706266

Coddington Tenants and Residents Association

Photo Competition

What Coddington Means To Me

Name.…..….…..….…..……………….…………………………

Address………...….…….….……….…………………………..

...............................................................................................

Tel No….……….……………..…….……..…..….……………..

Category entered...…...………….…………………………….
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Allotment Committee

During the year allotments may become available. We are very keen that
the allotments are fully used so any vacancy will be advertised. Applications
should then be made in writing to the Parish Clerk.If there are more
applicants than allotments then names will go on a waiting list. Preference
will be given to local residents without reference to the date of application.
The following criteria will be used when allocating allotments.
First, for residents within the village who have no other holdings,
Second, for residents within the village who have holdings.
Third, for non -residents.
The clerk will then notify successful applicants. They will then be inducted
to their allotment.
Allotments are an excellent amenity and should be valued greatly. We expect
the allotments to be worked and kept in good order.
Committee members can be contacted through the Parish clerk or from
details in the Coddington Village News
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Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666
or visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk



50

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

The Coddington Neighbourhood Watch is affiliated to the
Ringmaster scheme

This scheme enables information about any crime in the
village to be passed around using the email system

DO YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS
DO YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT CRIMES IN AND
AROUND CODDINGTON

IF THE ANSWER IS YES. EMAIL TO FRANK ELLIOTT
(frankelliott1@hotmail.com) AND ASK TO BE PUT ON
THE EVER INCREASING CIRCULATION LIST

Any messages received from NHW or our PCSO Mike
Munro will automatically forwarded to you
You do not have to take any further action unless you want
to tell your neighbours that cannot receive this information
If you decide to become a Coordinator then contact Wendy
Parrett on 672687 all we ask is that you pass on information
to 10 neighbours (5 either side )

PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO OBSERVE AND TAKE A
NOTE OF ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS,Car No.s etc and
report to any coordinator. It may be a small piece in a
very large jigsaw that is vital to solving a crime

NOW WE HAVE THE TECHNOLOGY TO CIRCULATE
INFORMATION FAST WHY NOT USE IT TO FIGHT
CRIME IN OUR VILLAGE
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NHW always welcomes
new coordinators especially
if your area is not included in

the above list
For information on how to

become a coordinator
contact

Wendy Parrett on
01636 672687

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
All the co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Co-ordinator Wanted

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
Email chris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Sarah Parsons
Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese
rve.co .uk

OLD HALL GARDENS
David Beck Tel. 677324
Email bedav3@aol.com

PARKLANDS CLOSE
Micheal Richardson
e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1@hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:
jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Mr & Mrs N Raikes
Tel.676861

CHAPEL LANE
Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,
1 Chapel Lane
email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Co-coordinator Wanted

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE
Mr E Ross Tel 611647
E-mail ted.ross@btinternet.com
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND
Previously known as Coddington United Charity
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit
of Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this
charity, and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest
confidence, for financial help from Coddington residents of any
age group.
Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility
or with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for
help with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can
apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees
Mrs I Allen Mr J Bartley Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr M Clark Mrs M Molloson Mrs G Southgate
Mr M Bache

CoddingtonTrust Fund
have arranged with

Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice

on
Welfare Benefits Housing
Neighbour Problems Local Issues
Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.

To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between

9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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Moonstone Holistics
Qualified & Insured Practitioner Barbara 07969 620011

Indian Head Massage, Reiki Healing, Hopi Ear Candle, EFT

How do you want to feel?
Do you want to feel relaxed, pampered or invigorated? Balance out your

hormones or just in need or some "me time".• Whatever your needs, I can
provide a treatment just right for you.

An holistic treatment aims to affect not just the body but the mind and spirit
too.• Your chosen treatment will ease muscular tension and relax you, but it will

also balance out your whole body's systems, so that everything works in
harmony as it should.

My treatment room is based in Newark, on arrival you are welcomed by soft
and calming music, flickering candles and the delicate aroma of pure essential

oils.

More information please visit: www.moonstone-holistics.co.uk
Email: moonstone-holistics@hotmail.co.uk

For bookings or more information call 07969 620011, receive 10% of your first
treatment with this advert offer available until end of July 2012.

You are special and unique and I will ensure that is how you will feel
Barbara x

CODDINGTON FILM GROUP
FILMS WILL NOT BE SHOWN UNTIL

FURTHER NOTICE.
THIS IS DUE TO THE CLOSURE

NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COMMUNITY
CINEMA SCHEME.

We apologise for any inconvenience this
causes.

WATCH THE VILLAGE NEWSLETTER
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION
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CLINTON MOTORS
Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles

M.O.T TESTING STATION

Bridgeholme
Coddington Rd
Balderton
Newark
Notts
NG24 3NB

Tel 01636 605194 Mobile 07976 625558

£10 off
your M.O.T.

On production of
this Advert

This offer valid
until DECEMBER

2012

Newark Division
01636 706 464

Come and join our
Youth Teams in
Newark Division

Join our Badgers,
Cadets or Young

adult division.

CALL
TODAY

If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not
come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL/VILLAGE WEBSITE

The Parish Councils Website is now live
This has been produced with the help of Newark and Sherwood DC
The site contains contact information of organizations in the village together
with contacts, descriptions, information and links to their sites if available
There is also the facility to contact the Parish clerk via a standard form.
All planning applications for Coddington can be accessed direct from the
web site

Minutes of Parish Council meetings can also be viewed
If your organization has not yet contributed and you would like to be included
please contact
Frank Elliott at frankelliott1@hotmail.com or 01636 671424
The site can be reached at
http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/coddington

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
SEPTEMBER COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 6TH AUGUST AT THE
LATEST
IF ANY PARISHIONER WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON VILLAGE NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT ME
NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or
views expressed in this newsletter

Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson
Our local County Councillor is Mr Vincent Dobson
Both Mr and Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267
Our local Member of Parliament is Mr Patrick Mercer

Mr Mercer can be contacted on 01636 612837
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The Inn on the Green

Main Street, Coddington, Newark. NG24 2PS
01636 676 800
www.iogcoddington.co.uk

NOW UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT!

Open 7 days a week – Food served all day.

Fantastic Food and a warm reception. Freshly prepared
meals at a competitive price and a range of cask ales.

Mondays – Curry Night
Thursdays – Sizzling Steak Night
Sunday Carvery Coming Soon!
We will also be having Live Bands on Saturday Evenings.

A great venue for any occasion! Call now to make a
reservation or alternatively just call in.


